AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

AUGUST 18, 2015 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll Call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman

A motion to approve the minutes of the June 16, 2015 meeting was made by Debanne Macaluso and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Aaron Baker of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to discuss the status of the DVMP at the Schneider property, located at 162 65th Street.  Their plan had been revised since the June EC meeting to include evergreens.  A motion to accept the revised planting key was made by Joe Dvorak and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.  Public Comments:  Martha Wright of 632 7th Street asked how many Japanese Black Pines were being removed (21) and how many Eastern Red Cedars were being planted (3).  

Aaron then gave an update on several other DVMP properties:

37-39th Street – Smith property – Dean Marcolongo is preparing the MOA.  The work will start in September.

73-74th Street – Middleton property – this is a matter of bamboo control.  Another herbicide application is scheduled for September.

72nd Street – put on hold for the foreseeable future.

78th Street north – put on hold for the foreseeable future.

Public comments:  Debbie Schwartz of 178 39th Street asked about the property for sale at 4555 Dune Drive.  There are two ponds on the property.  What is permitted to be disturbed there?  
Martha Wright of 632 7th Street.  The Master Plan is being updated, and the Borough should be encouraged to plant Eastern Red Cedars on Borough property.  

Beth Tipping asked about beach raking update.  She also asked if people are using the beach trail.  Adjournment at 4:55 pm.  
